
WHAT DR. SAUNDERS SAID, WHAT DR. SAUNDERS DID 
 
Dear Dr. Saunders,  
 
As we have looked through records of your chancellorship at University of 
Wisconsin-Whitewater, usmnews.net reporters have identified some troubling 
issues.  Concerns are magnified because of the current financial conditions at USM.  
$16,000 per month plus for an airplane?  Where is the nearly $1,000,000 going to 
come from in a couple of years to make the balloon payment.  Are you using USM 
and the USM Foundation as your private booze account?  As faculty, students, 
taxpayers and “constituents” we are entitled to know. 
 

Saunders deposition, November 11, 2008 
 
P9 270-271 
 
Q Did you understand that food could be charged on the Pro-
Card for any reason? 
 
A I don't think so. 
 
Q So if we see charges on your Pro-Card to a facility for 
food, that would be a violation, as you understood it, of 
the rules governing Pro-Card usage? 
 
A It would be a violation. 
 
pp. 271-272 
 
And I will represent to you that one of the documents that 
we obtained during the discovery of this matter is a Pro-
Card report and attached to it is a receipt from the 
Phoenician, and there are charges which were tracked back 
to your Pro-Card for a place called the 19th Hole Snack Bar 
and charges for room service, charges for the cafe and ice 
cream parlor, charges for The Honor Bar. Should those have 
properly been charged to the Pro-Card? 
 
A No. 
 

Let’s take it a step further.  Was it proper to charge a trip to the beauty shop, the 
spa (Phoenician Comforts), etc. to a UW-W credit card?  Did you?  Here’s a receipt 
found in Court records. 
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